
HAMPSTEAD STORMWATER MANAGEMENT COMMITTEE 
Town Office Building 

11 Main Street, Hampstead, New Hampshire 03841 
MEETING MINUTES 12/13/22 

 

1 | P a g e  
 

A meeting of the Hampstead Stormwater Management Committee was held on Tuesday,  
November 8, 2022 at the Hampstead Town Hall, 11 Main Street, Hampstead, NH.   
 
PRESENT:  Paul Carideo, (Chairman), M. Buggy, Bob Weimer and Tim Lovell.  
 
Chairman Carideo called the meeting to order at 7:00 PM 
 
Minutes: 
The meetings minutes of 11/8/22 were reviewed. No edits were made. 
B. Weimer made a motion to accept the minutes as submitted, T. Lovell seconded.  
Vote: 3-0 1 with M. Buggy abstaining as he was not present for the meeting. 
 
2023 Calendar: 
P. Carideo asked the members if they wanted to keep the Tuesday night meetings or change it to 
Thursday to avoid the conflict with the Summer Concert Series. It was discussed to keep 
Tuesdays as our meeting date and will review options during the concert overlap. This will be 
followed up once the concert dates have been announced. 
 
CEI Nitrogen & Phosphorous Site Evaluations: 
P. Carideo reported that he met with Nick Cristofori of CEI. Twelve (12) sites were evaluated 
which were Town Office property, Highway Garage, Police Station, Fire Station, Town Gym, 
Transfer Station, Depot Road Fields, Ordway Park, Holiday Lane Sports Fields, Library, Middle 
and Central Schools. Since the best management practice (BMP) needs to be available as a 
public educational site as well as a functioning BMP, the school sites were placed at the bottom 
of the list. Looking at the remaining sites it was determined that the Highway Garage was the 
largest polluter of the remaining sites and chosen as the number 1 site, followed by the Transfer 
Station and the Town Office. The other sites were either to small, have current BMP’s or did not 
have enough pollutant load to justify a BMP. The group discussed the alternatives and a motion 
was made by B. Weimer to have the Educational BMP at the Highway Garage site. M. Buggy 
seconded and a Vote was taken: 4-0. 
 
Town Forum: 
P. Carideo has indicated that he was contacted by the Library to see if the Stormwater 
Committee wanted to participate in the Town Forum event on January 21, 2023 from 11 am to 1 
pm. P. Carideo replied to the Library in the affirmative and asked if any other members wished 
to attend. Since T. Lovell would be representing the Conservation Commission and Budget 
Committee and B. Weimer would be there for the Planning Board it would only be M. Buggy 
and P. Carideo attending.  
 
Planning Board- Projects: 
B. Weimer discussed the Depot Road project was coming back. He was concerned as to the 
amount of wetlands on the site as the Board had a site walk earlier. He would keep us updated as 
it moves forward. 
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Membership: 
P. Carideo asked member to reach out to the community and any one that they knew to try to fill 
our open position on the Committee. 
 
Member Comments: 
P. Carideo asked if any members had any comments.  
No other comments were presented. 
 
2023 Meeting Schedule: 
The next meeting is scheduled for January 10, 2023 at 7:00 PM. 
 
Adjourn: 
M. Buggy made a motion to adjourn at 8:10 PM; Second by T. Lovell 
Vote: 4-0  
 
Minutes prepared by Paul Carideo 


